Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS
Construction Management Services For Calhoun Storm Damaged Buildings

BUREAU OF PROCUREMENT
PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT FOR

CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT SERVICES

Project Name:
Construction Management Services

Project Description:
Repair and/or Replacement of Storm Damaged Buildings at Calhoun Correctional Institution

Location:
Blountstown, Florida

The State of Florida, Department of Corrections, Bureau of Procurement, requests Statement of Qualifications from Construction Managers and/or Construction Management Firms (Construction Manager) to provide services for the construction and/or repair of storm damaged buildings at Calhoun Correctional Institution in Blountstown, Florida. The construction budget including pre-construction services, is estimated to be $4,704,946.00 for the project.
Funding is available through the Department’s FY 16/17 annual appropriation to complete the design, permitting, and construction. The selected Construction Manager will be required to complete construction on an accelerated schedule. The Construction Manager must be a Certified General Contractor in the State of Florida at the time of the submission of the Statement of Qualifications (SOQ) and during the life of the project. Further, if a corporation, the Construction Manager must be registered by the Department of State, Division of Corporations, to operate in the State of Florida at the time of application.

The selection will be made in accordance with Chapter 60D-5, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.), and the Request for Statement of Qualification (RFSQ) procedures and criteria, may be requested from Roosevelt G. Petithomme at Purchasing@fdc.myflorida.com. To be considered, Construction Managers must submit a SOQ in accordance with the Request for RFSQ by April 27, 2017 at 2:00 p.m., Eastern Time (ET). Faxed or other electronic submissions are not acceptable. The Construction Managers will submit copies of the SOQ to the Florida Department of Corrections, Attn: Roosevelt G. Petithomme, Bureau of Procurement, 501 South Calhoun Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2500.
A mandatory site visit will be held on March 28, 2017 at 10:00 a.m., ET at the Calhoun Correctional Institution. A brief walk-through of the work area(s) will be conducted as part of the site visit. Everyone attending the site visit must have completed a background screening, have a valid driver’s license, or a valid photo ID, and must sign in and out at the Calhoun Correctional Administrative Office. For a background check, interested parties must send an email to Mr. Ronald Rega at: ronald.rega@fdc.myflorida.com, at least two (2) business days prior to the date of the site visit, and furnish him with the following information on all attendees: Attendee’s full name, social security number, date of birth, gender, race, driver’s license number, and state of issuance. Persons present as attendees must be the same individuals for whom information was provided and must be approved by the Department prior to the site visit. For security reasons, admittance of any person not previously approved is at the sole discretion of the Warden. Bidders who did not seek prior approval may be denied access.
The State of Florida’s performance and obligation to contract for these services are contingent upon annual appropriation by the Legislature.
